
                                                             SURFSIDE QUILTERS GUILD 
 

General Meeting #131 Minutes 
 

March 10, 2020 
 
San Clemente Presbyterian Church, 119 N. Ave. de la Estrella, San Clemente, CA 92672 
 
Call to Order: at 10:00 AM by Monica Shafer, President 

1. Thank you to our talented piano players: Jo Hutcheson, Pat McNeil and 
Elizabeth Geer. 

2. Special thanks to Kay Johnstone and Janet Segner for serving as Hospitality 
this past year.  Monica presented them each with an orchid. 

3. President welcomes guests and new members. 
4. Special Birthday wishes to Sumi Maruyama as she turns 95. 
5. Next board meeting Tuesday, March 17, 2020 at Seaside Villas Clubhouse.   

 
Special Announcements: 

1. Mary Arter asked for two volunteers to step up for the Hospitality position and one 
for the Photographer position. 

2. It is important that as many members as possible attend our April General Meeting 
as we will need a quorum to vote on our proposed 2020/2021 budget.  Board 
members need to be present at our next board meeting on March 17. 

3. The Ruby Jubilee Quilt Show for Camarillo Quilters Association will be held April 24 
& 25 at the Ventura County Fairgrounds. 

4. Glorious Southern California, Antelope Valley Quilt Association’s quilt show and 
auction will be held May16 & 17 at the Antelope Valley Fairgrounds. 

5. Janet Smith asked if anyone wanted to buy a Janome sewing machine that one of our 
members has for sale. 

 
Reports from the Committee Chairs: 
 
Sunshine and Shadows:  Janet Smith reported that Glenna Anderson had texted her the day 
before.  She is feeling good and is back at her beach bungalow recuperating nicely.  She will 
be visiting the oncologist on March 16 to get her post-surgical pathology report and her 
treatment plan. 
 
Block of the Month: Vickie Janis & Janis Toman - The raffle prize will be $100.00.  Please 
bring pieced top to the April meeting.  
 
Monthly Mini and PHD: Sheri Hill –   This month’s mini was a sewing machine cover 
donated by Joann Bishop.   Next month will be three Birdy items consisting of a tea towel, 
project bag, and potholder made by Vickie Janis.  If you would like to donate something for 
next year’s Monthly Mini, please see Sheri Hill. 
 
PHD will meet on March 27 at Seaside Villas.  Still seeking a few new members. 



 
Parliamentarian:  Becky McDaniel – Becky has misplaced the sign-up sheets for the 
President’s quilt assembly, so please sign-up again today if possible.  Mary Freedman will 
be hosting a session this coming Friday at her home from 10-2.   Next will be April 2, hosted 
by Mini-Maniacs,  Karen Wendel will be hosting April 3-5 at her home, Charlotte Runyan 
will host on April15 & 16, Philanthropy will host one April 22 at the church, and Mary Arter 
will host April 23 at her home. 
 
Becky introduced nominating committee: Margery Mori, Barbara Seidel, Nancy Pestal, 
Sheri Hill, and Becky McDaniel. 
 
Becky introduced the proposed slate of officers for 2020/2021.  They are President:  Mary 
Arter, 1st V.P. Programs:  Janet Smith, 2nd V.P. Membership:  Vivien Hawker, 3rd V.P. 
Facilities:  Karen Wendel and Nancy Pestal, Secretary:  Deanne Meidell, Treasurer:  Nancy 
Ota, and Parliamentarian:  Monica Shafer.  There were no further nominations from the 
floor and a vote was taken. 
 
Philanthropy: Mary Arter & Linda Chiu – We had a large donation of pre-cuts and those are 
for sale today.  This past year we have had 334 quilts completed.  We have donated to FAM, 
Olive Crest, Grandpas and Grandmas House of Hope and two Marine baby showers for a 
total donation of 369 quilts. 
 
Future Speakers:  April 14 – Dora Cary – FPP, June 9 , Janis Rivera – Laura Heine Collage 
Certified Instructor, July- Leah Zieber - Creating with Orphan blocks, August – Member 
Demos- Judy Kammann, Janet Smith, Monica Shafer, and Margery Mori. 
 
Workshops: Deanna Garcia – Spaces ($40) are available in the following workshops: 

Tomorrow March 11 – Jenny Lyon, Free Motion 
April 15 – Dora Carey, Foundation Paper Piecing 
May 13 – Sewcial, Janet Smith will show how to sew on cork and make a wristlet 
clutch 
June 10 – Janis Rivera  Laura Heine Collage Teeny Tiny Sewing Pattern, Need to 
select which pattern from the grouping you would like so kits can be started. 

 
Programs: Mary Arter introduced Jenny Lyon from Lancaster, California.   
 
Reminders for Break:  Be sure to purchase Monthly Mini tickets, 50/50 tickets, FQ sales, 
and sign up for workshops. 
 
Break from 11:32 AM to 11:11:42 AM 
 
Membership: Vivien Hawker 
   Members Present today – 85 
   Guests – 3 
   New members - 4 
   Total Present – 92 (193 current members) 



 
Show & Tell – Julie Vlahos (absent) 
 
Thanks to our “Holders and Folders” volunteers today:  Jaine Culberston and Janet Dupree. 
 
Nametag drawing winner – Mary Mulcahey won a Christmas panel and quilter’s pin 
donated by Janet Smith 
Monthly Mini winner – Hiroko Moriwaki, income was $101.00. 
50/50 drawing winner – Janet Dupree won $40.00. 
Workshop raffle winner – Jeanette Brooks 
Hospitality winner – Priscilla Hackbarth.   
 
Reminders: 
Lost & Found 
Pick up trash 
Turn phones back on 
 

Meeting adjourned at 12:05 PM by Monica Shafer. 


